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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, March 9, 2016
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:37 A.M. on Wednesday, March 9, 2016, in the City Council Chamber by the Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni.

In attendance:  Council Members John Crescimbeni (Chair), Jim Love (Vice Chair), Al Ferraro; Commissioners Garrett Barket, Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson, Steven T. Jenkins, Ex Officio;
Commissioners Gary Anderson, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., and State Representative Lake Ray were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Jessica B. Morales, Legislative Assistant; Captain Mike Getchell, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange; Brian Burket, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board; Geoff Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; Beth Meyer, Disabled Services Division COJ; John Nooney; Samantha Lane, Intern, Council Research Division; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the February 10, 2016 meeting.

In the St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees, Dr. Quinton White reported that the river’s water temperature was up; the salinity was fluctuating depending on the tide.  He explained that the water temperature depends on the weather. Dr. White explained that water temperature is critical to manatees because of the cold stress factor.  One manatee was rescued near the JEA outfall.
Dr. White reported that the Jacksonville Zoo is making progress in getting its manatee hospital functioning.

Dr. White explained the nature of the annual synoptic survey of manatees in the State of Florida.  6,250 manatees, throughout the state, were sighted this year.  It is impossible to see all of the manatees but he noted that the numbers are up from the previous year.  Dolphins are back in the river.

Dr. White reported that a shark tracking expedition operation had returned to Jacksonville. The tracking vessel is docked downtown.  

In addition, Dr. White reported that the Maritime Management Plan is currently developing GIS maps.

Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that there had been three manatee deaths reported so far this year.  One was from cold stress, another watercraft-related and a third was probably caused by cold stress.
The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, announced the formation of the Waterways Commission Subcommittee on Adaptive Programming.  At the previous Commission meeting, the Chair had asked for volunteers to serve on this subcommittee.  Today, he was announcing that the subcommittee will consist of the following:  Commissioner Jill Haskell, Chair; Commission Lane Burnett, Vice Chair; Commissioners Ray Pringle and Stephen Swann; and Waterways Coordinator, Captain Jim Suber, ex-officio.  The subcommittee will work with Beth Meyer, Chief of the Disabled Services Division, Brian Burket, the City’s Natural Resource Recreation Specialist, Robert McIver of Brooks Rehabilitation (as well as other representatives of Brooks Rehabilitation) and interested citizens.  Commissioner Haskell will get together with Legislative Assistant Jessica Morales to arrange a meeting date and site.

In the St. Johns Riverkeeper monthly update, Lisa Rinaman reported that on February 19, 2016, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection announced the issuance of a permit for the harbor dredging project.  She indicated that there was no mitigation for the river and its tributaries in the event of unintended consequences of the dredge project.
Ms. Rinaman cited a number of events that had been planned to highlight the Save the St. Johns River program.  She invited everyone to participate in a flotilla of small craft that would venture down the St. Johns River in kayaks and other craft.

Council Member Jim Love mentioned an invitation to a FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) reception and meeting that would be held on the evening of March 17th at Jacksonville Beach.

In New Business, Council Member Al Ferraro mentioned that he had not received the map of the sites for the disposal of heavy dredge materials that Mr. Harrah of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers had promised to provide when he made a presentation at the previous Commission meeting.
The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, announced that the St. Johns River Ferry was back in service.  He explained the maintenance work that had to be completed before the U.S. Coast Guard gave the green light for the resumption of service.

Commissioner Jill Haskell recalled the presence of the St. Johns River Ferry at the Lighted Boat Parade that played a role in the Save the Ferry endeavors.

In Old Business, Commissioner Ralph Hodges wanted to know the status of Exchange Island on the FIND projects list.  Brian Burket, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department explained.

In Public Comments, Geoff Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District, announced that April is Water Conservation Month.  The SJRWMD Board had, on March 8, 2016, approved a proclamation declaring April as Water Conservation Month.  Mr. Sample implored the Waterways Commission and/or City Council to approve a similar resolution.
Commissioner Lane Burnett asked Brian Burket questions about a plaque that had been erected on Exchange Island in the 1950s or 1960s.

James Richardson of the Environmental Quality Board apprised the Commission on plans for a St. Johns River Celebration on March 19, 2016.  He also reported on the BMAP (Basin Management Action Plan, a State of Florida mandate) clean-up for waterways that are impaired.

Mr. John Nooney commented on Ordinance 2016-127-E that transferred ownership and operation of the St. Johns River Ferry from the City (St. Johns River Ferry Commission) to the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  Mr. Nooney also commented on the lack of adequate access to the waterways in downtown Jacksonville.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:29 A.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division   (904) 630-1729

04.13.16

Posted: 12:00 P.M.
�








